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2024-2025 

Northeastern ESP 

Division Officers 

8:30 am: Registration/Breakfast 

9:00 am: Business Meeting - Ann Monaghan, Division President 

ESP Liaison/Staff Update - Bernadette McHugh, NER UniServ 
Vendor:  Kades-Margolis Financial/Retirement Planners 
Workshop: “Dark Side of Social Media” - Jessica Sabol, NE RAC and  

Debbie Zabielski, NER UniServ   

The current student population is the most technologically savvy generation of all 

time. Because of this, PSEA members need to know how to communicate with 

students to ensure professionalism is maintained. This program focuses on the 

issues surrounding electronic media such as social media, text messaging, and 

email and the hazards it can bring into teachers’ and students’ lives if incorrectly 

used. This session also discusses the First Amendment and pertinent case law. 

CHAPTER 14 CREDIT MAY BE AVAILABLE PENDING DISTRICT APPROVAL. 

Saturday, March 8, 2025  
 

Annual Spring Division Meeting & Workshop 

“Dark Side of Social Media” 

 

Northeastern Region office  

1188 Highway #315  

Wilkes-Barre, PA 18702  

*Division meetings may change locations or be held using a virtual platform.  Please check your email or 
contact the Wilkes-Barre office prior to each event for updated information. 

REGISTRATION : 

Local Association:___________________________________________ 

Participants: _______________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________ 

 Registration Deadline:  Registrations must be received in the PSEA Northeastern Region 

Office by 5:00 p.m. on Wednesday, March 5, 2025.   Send your registrations to:  

Daryl Samuelsen, PSEA, 1188 Highway #315, Wilkes-Barre, PA, 18702. OR  

Fax:  570-208-1159; OR EMAIL:   dsamuelsen@psea.org.     

Please call Ann Monaghan at 570-470-1733, if you have any questions.  

There is no registration fee for any of the meetings. However, if  you must cancel for any 

reason, please  notify the Wilkes-Barre office at least one day prior to the meeting or 

your local will be charged for the cost of your meal.  

THIS EVENT IS ONLY FOR PSEA MEMBERS & STAFF.  VISITORS MAY ONLY  

ATTEND WITH PRIOR PERMISSION.  
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